November 20, 1990

Mr. Red Wagner 7133 Arctic Blvd. Apt. #2 Anchorage, AK 99518

RE: 1327 West 25th Avenue, Anchorage; Spill #90-2-1-1-289-1

Dear Mr. Wagner:

I have reviewed ENSR Consulting and Engineering's November 19, 1990 report on the site assessment activities conducted on the subject property and have the following comments:

Based on a review of the petroleum contamination concentrations reported in the November 19, 1990 submittal, the Department's investigation at this site has been terminated. No further assessment or remediation activities are requested for this incident. The Department, however, requests that it be notified when the ultimate disposal of the contaminated soils occurs. At this time, you intend to process the contaminated soils through Alaska Pollution Control's calciner and then dispose of the remediated soils at the Municipality of Anchorage's Regional Landfill. Please contact this office immediately if there is a deviation to this disposal plan.

Please be advised that since petroleum contaminated soils have been identified at the location, any contaminated soils excavated in the future should not be used off-site without treatment due to the risk of contaminating additional sites.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at the Anchorage Western District Office (563-6775) if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Richard Sundet

Environmental Specialist

Richard Sundet

cc Jesse Mohrbacher, ENSR, Anchorage

